
 Council Chambers 
 300 First Street 
 Woodland, California 
 
 April 17, 1990 
 
 
 The Woodland City Council met in regular session at 7:30 p.m.  
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: 
 
 Mayor Nofziger invited everyone present to join him in the pledge of allegiance to 
the Flag of the United States of America. 
 
ROLL CALL: 
 
 COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Nofziger, Flory, Holman, Peyton, Sandy 
 
 COUNCIL MEMBERS ABSENT: None 
 
 STAFF PRESENT: Kristensen, McCormick, Tribbett, Buchanan, McPherson, 

Ruggiero, Gravink 
 
REPORTS OF CITY MANAGER: 
 
 CONSENT CALENDAR: 
 
  On motion of Council Member Sandy, seconded by Council Member Holman 

and approved by the following roll call vote, the City Council approved the 
following Consent Calendar items: 

 
  AYES: COUNCIL MEMBERS: Flory, Holman, Peyton, Sandy, Nofziger 
 NOES: COUNCIL MEMBERS: None 
 
 MINUTES: 
 
  The City Council approved the minutes of the adjourned Council meeting of 

March 30, 1990 and the adjourned meeting of April 6, 1990, as prepared. 
 
 ORDINANCE NO. 1163 - COMMERCIAL LAND USE TABLE: 
 
  The City Council adopted and read by title only Ordinance No. 1163, "An 

Ordinance Amending Article 4, Article 13 and Article 14 of Chapter 25 of the 
Code of the City of Woodland."  

 
 RESOLUTION NO. 3532 - RESULTS OF APRIL 10, 1990 ELECTION: 
 
  The City Council adopted Resolution No. 3532 declaring the results of the 

General Municipal Election held in the City of Woodland on April 10, 1990.  
Elaine Timothy and Joe Crescione, having received the highest number of 
votes for two vacancies on the Council, were elected Council Members.  Ann 



Hanson was reelected as City Treasurer, and Jean Winnop was reelected as 
City Clerk. 

 
 RESOLUTION NO. 3533 - APPRECIATION FOR COUNCIL MEMBER PEYTON: 
 
  The City Council adopted Resolution No. 3533, a resolution of appreciation 

honoring Council Member Barbara Peyton. 
 
 RESOLUTION NO. 3534 - APPRECIATION FOR MAYOR NOFZIGER: 
 
  The City Council adopted Resolution No. 3534, a resolution of appreciation 

honoring Mayor David Nofziger.  
OATH OF OFFICE - CITY CLERK AND CITY TREASURER: 
 
 Mayor Nofziger administered the oath of office to City Clerk elect Jean Winnop and 
City Treasurer elect Ann Hanson. 
 
PRESENTATIONS TO RETIRING COUNCIL MEMBERS: 
 
 Retiring Council Member Barbara Peyton gave her remarks about serving on the 
Council for the past four years.  Mayor Nofziger presented a plaque and a framed 
Resolution of Appreciation to Council Member Peyton. 
 
 Retiring Mayor David Nofziger then commented on his four years while serving on 
the Council.  Vice-Mayor Holman presented a plaque and a framed Resolution of 
Appreciation to Mayor Nofziger. 
 
OATH OF OFFICE - COUNCIL MEMBERS ELECT TIMOTHY AND CRESCIONE: 
 
 The City Clerk administered the oath of office to new Council Members elect Elaine 
Timothy and Joe Crescione.  (The new reorganized City now was comprised of Council 
Members Dudley Holman, David Flory, Gary Sandy, Elaine Timothy and Joe Crescione.) 
 
ELECTION OF MAYOR: 
 
 The City Clerk conducted the election of the Mayor. 
 
 On motion of Council Member Timothy, seconded by Council Member Crescione 
and carried by unanimous vote, the City Council appointed Dudley Holman as Mayor. 
  
EXCHANGE OF GAVELS: 
 
 Former Mayor Nofziger presented newly appointed Mayor Holman with the gavel.  
Mayor Holman presented Mr. Nofziger with an engraved gavel. 
 
ELECTION OF VICE MAYOR: 
 
 Mayor Holman conducted the election of the Vice-Mayor. 
 
 On motion of Council Member Flory, seconded by Council Member Sandy and 
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carried by unanimous vote, the City Council appointed Elaine Timothy as Vice Mayor. 
 
REMARKS FROM COUNCIL MEMBERS: 
 
 Newly sworn Council Members Timothy and Crescione gave thanks to family and 
others who helped with their respective campaigns and talked about their hopes for 
serving on the Council for the next four years.  Council Members Sandy, Flory and Holman 
also commented on their desires for their upcoming years on the Council. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
  At 8:08 p.m. there being no further business the meeting was adjourned to April 
20, 1990, at 7:00 p.m.  Mayor Holman invited everyone present to have cake and punch 
which was to be served in the second floor lobby of City Hall. 
 
 
 
    _____________________________________ 
 City Clerk of the City of Woodland 
 
 


